
January 12, 2012

John Guilmette

Address

Dear John:

I would like to congratulate you on your retirement. Your commitment and service to the state of 
Vermont, particularly the Department of Fish & Wildlife, is greatly appreciated. Your work has benefited 
all Vermonters. In particular, your commitment to Vermont’s fishing access speaks for itself. Your work 
ethic can clearly be seen in the breath and quality of your work. Your commitment to this state, and your 
commitment to see projects through will be sorely missed. Again, congratulations on your retirement, 
and I wish you the best in the years ahead.

Best regards,

Phil Scott


